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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO FEBRUARY 8, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 
(1) 4 submissions, February 1-7, 2023, regarding Proposed Zoning Amendment,

Official Community Plan Amendment, and Development Permit for 671, 685,
and 693 Clyde Avenue and 694 Duchess Avenue

(2) February 2, 2023, regarding “Restoring lost and degraded wetlands is urgent!
Happy World Wetlands Day.”

(3) 7 submissions, February 3-7, 2023, regarding Proposed 2023 Budget
(4) Old Growth Conservancy Society, February 7, 2023, regarding

“Protecting West Vancouver Old Growth”
(5) V. Grimes, February 7, 2023, regarding “multi family density, low vehicle

ownership, is a good thing       =+”
(6) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Art Museum Advisory Committee

and Subcommittee meetings October 18 and November 15, 2022; and Awards
Committee meetings December 7, 2022 and January 11, 2023

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
(7) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country),

February 1, 2023, regarding “[BULK] January 2023 Newsletter”
Responses to Correspondence 
No items. 
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From:
Sent: Wednesday, February 1, 2023 9:34 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Proposed Rezoning of 671,685,693 Clyde Ave. And 694 Duchess Ave.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click links
or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e mail is suspicious,
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

>>
>>
>>> Mayor Sager and Council:
>>>
>>> TOTALLY LUDICROUS!! Mayor Sager and Gambioli , give your heads a shake!!
>>> I live in an up scale Condo complex and have you considered what this will likely do to
our property investments?……they will plummet! Whats more, who will want to live at the posh Amica assisted living
care home next to a bunch of bicycle riding low renters!!? (excuse my brashness!) We already have a crime problem of
B & E’s!! It’s a hard pill to swallow in that we are presently having another condo complex .
Would that be the same developer, by any chance? Not to mention the two new ugly high rises in the old White Spot
location. Don’t we now already have an impossible, congested intersection at Taylor Way and Marine Dr.?? Greed seems
to be taking precedence over healthy, happy and safe living standards!!
>>> It is suicidal trying to merge into the Taylor Way traffic as one is coming out on Clyde Ave. I suppose you’re waiting
until we have a couple of fatal traffic accidents before anything is done!!
>>> Kudos to you Scott Snider and Linda Watt (and Lambur and Cassidy) for suggesting further consultation with the
public. Perhaps Larco should build a couple low cost housing developments in the vicinity of Sager and Gambioli’s
neighbourhoods and see how they like it!! Please don’t allow the next thing to be a “pot shop”!!! West Vancouver used
to be such a wonderful community!
>>>
>>>
>>>
>>> West Vancouver, B.C.
>>>
>>>
>>>
>>>
>>
>
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housing developments in the vicinity of Sager and
Gambioli’s neighbourhoods and see how they like it!!
Please don’t allow the next thing to be a “pot shop”!!!
West Vancouver used to be such a wonderful
community!

West Vancouver, B.C.
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Inland, a single acre of wetland can absorb up to 1.5 million gallons of floodwater.

When it’s dry and the land is parched, wetlands are able to release water back into the environment. This can help keep
our forest floors moist and protect against forest fires.

Wetlands are the “kidneys of the planet” – they have the awesome ability to remove pollutants from water thanks to
their lush vegetation.

Wetlands are able to get rid of 90% of water borne pathogens.

Wetlands recharge groundwater and act as natural infrastructure to clean stormwater.

Wetlands are being lost three times faster than forests.

They’re the Earth’s most threatened ecosystem.

More than 80% of all wetlands have disappeared since the 1700s.

The trend is accelerating. Since 1970, at least 35% of the world’s wetlands have been lost.

Human activities are driving wetland degradation.

Wetlands are being drained and filled in for urban construction and agriculture.

Water pollution and over fishing are harming wetland ecosystems, along with invasive species (including humans).

Other human activities negatively impacting our sensitive environmental areas include: riparian removal,
channelization/dyking, urbanization, the introduction of EIAs (“effective impermeable areas”/development), water
diversions/manipulation of water flow, degraded water quality (e.g. water chemistry and nutrients), logging and other
forms vegetation removal, commercial and recreational development/overdevelopment.

Wetland species are facing extinction.

Wetlands are one of Earth’s most productive ecosystems and support an incredible amount of biodiversity, including
waterfowl and a variety of migratory and year round birds and bats.
Fish species, frogs, turtles, muskrats, minks, shrews and beavers are also long term residents (for example, the Godman
Wetlands are known to be home to the endangered Pacific Water Shrew.)

Wetlands are a favourite ecosystem of osprey, eagles and hawks.

Wetlands also feature a wide assortment of aquatic invertebrates that form the base of this ecosystem’s food chain.

One in three freshwater species and 25% of all wetland species face actual extinction from wetland decline.

81% of inland wetland species and 36% of coastal and marine species have declined in the last 50 years.

(Sources and citations: Ramsar, Convention on Wetlands; National Environment Treasure; WWF; Wild, Threatened,
Endangered, and Lost streams of the Lower Fraser Valley, Summary Report, 1997)

Restoring lost and degraded wetlands is urgent! It is time for wetlands restoration.

Thank you for your time and attention.



Regards,

West Vancouver, BC

     M    m  
    m  

Virus-free.www.avg.com 
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I see the contractors have left the renovated north Municipal Building and so employees are now free to work in the building. 
Recently during a recent weekday afternoon, I looked at the top and second floors that have new carpeting, new furniture and 
computer equipment. But I couldn't see anyone on either floor, so it appears that most staff are still working at home. Can you 
please send me your current policy on the number of days per week that employees are required to attend their workplace versus 
remote work at home? 

Mismatch of revenue versus expense: While much higher interest revenue may help to fund these 14 new employees, the most of 
the current windfall interest revenue is not permanent and will dissipate over the next 18 months.  

I look forward to hearing back from you with the information I have asked for. 

Thank you  

West Vancouver, BC 

-- 

West Vancouver, BC 
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As a new council I implore you to take charge of these matters and:
Vote NO to any new staff
Vote NO to property tax increase for 2023
Vote YES to a new finance and budget committee
Vote YES to extensive budget review and reform
Vote YES to directing the CAO to reduce staff

Please pass bylaw’s that make it sustainable in the long term for families like mine to continue to live in West
Vancouver.

Respectfully and sincerely
s. 22(1)







and an immediate headcount freeze be put in place. Staff should be instructed to categorize, with priority
weighting, essential services and determine where reductions can be made. A significantly reduced emergency
budget could be put in place to cover a reasonable time period until a new Budget is brought forward and
discussed and approved by Council, after sharing of the arguments with the electorate. It feels to many
concerned citizens in West Vancouver that it is Staff who are running the Council and not our elected
representatives. Please stand up and reconfirm your election pledges and not confirm the current Budget as
proposed.

Sincerely,

Please do not redactmy name or my home address or my email address.

Thank you.

Ian McBeath
imcb@shaw.ca
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Neetu Shokar

From: Patrick Weiler MP <patrick.weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Wednesday, February 1, 2023 1:30 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: [BULK] January 2023 Newsletter

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce_2315a68f-77a2-ed11-994d-
00224832eb73_prod@bounce.myngp.com. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the 
content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

Parliament reconvened in wintery Ottawa on January 30th for what will be a busy winter and 
spring session. From easing the rising cost of living due to global inflation, working with 
provinces to sustain and improve healthcare, and taking continued action on climate change, 
reconciliation, and more, we have an extensive docket of legislation to debate in the coming 
months.  

Having been back in BC for much of this past month, I’ve had the opportunity to connect with 
constituents right across the riding. For the first time in three years, we were able to host our 
annual Constituency Office Open House, and our first 2023 Constituency Youth Council 
meeting in-person, where I had the opportunity to meet some amazing young people keen on 
making a difference in each region of our riding. 

This month, we marked Lunar New Year, and it was a real treat to, for the first time in four 
years, participate in a celebration in West Vancouver to kick off celebrations, followed on the 
22nd with a parade with the Prime Minister, the Premier, the Mayor of Vancouver, and many 
thousands more. 
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Keep up to date with my work by following me on social media: 

I joined parliamentarians from Canada and around the world to sponsor, raise awareness, 
and demand for the release of individual detainees and political prisoners in Iran. I am 
politically sponsoring Mehdi Memar Rast and Mohsen Rezazadeh Gharagholou. Canada and 
the world are watching. 
  
On January 20, I was able to announce an important investment of $393,139 for the 
Sunshine Coast Community Services Society and Sea to Sky Community Services Society 
under the fourth phase of the Local Food Infrastructure Fund. This funding will be used to 
reduce food insecurity in our communities by establishing and strengthening local food 
systems for the long-term. If you want to learn more, check out my interview on CBC’s On 
The Coast with Gloria Macarenko.  
  
January also saw the settlement of the class action lawsuit of Indigenous nations, including 
the shishalh nation, that were forced to attend “Day Schools”, where their language, culture 
and heritage was severely impacted and sometimes irreparably damaged. I want to honour 
the long and hard work done by the nation, and especially former hiwus Garry Feschuk in 
obtaining justice for the nation for unspeakable harms committed. 
  
As of January 31st, simple possession of small amounts of certain controlled substances are 
no longer subject to criminal penalties. This is in response to an application by the Province 
of BC to ensure that people can get the help they need to help combat the opioid epidemic, 
where over six people are passing away each day. This measure will focus on implementing 
a health based response, while importing, exporting manufacturing and trafficking in any 
amounts remains illegal. For more information, check out my video here.  
  
As we approach Budget 2023, I would like to invite you to share your ideas and input as part 
of our Pre-Budget Consultations on how best to deliver for our communities, support 
businesses, and grow the economy. 
  



Constituents living in Burnaby North-Seymour, North Vancouver and West Vancouver—
Sunshine Coast—Sea to Sky Country are invited share thoughts and questions about Budget 
2023 with Minister Jonathan Wilkinson MP Terry Beech, and myself on Monday, February 6, 
2023. Register here! 
  
As always, I encourage you to keep up with me on my social media channels for daily MP 
updates. And if you ever wanted to know a little more about me personally, check out this 
Rapid Fire Interview:  

Happy Lunar New Year! 
A very Happy Lunar New Year to everyone who celebrated! I wish you all a prosperous Year 
of the Rabbit!   



Sponsoring Detainees in Iran 
We are watching a dark chapter in Iran’s recent history unfold and we are responding in 
defence of all of its citizens. The Iranian regime’s brutality against its own people, in particular 
its women and girls, is unrelenting, and the situation is only worsening.  
  
We are appalled by Iran's wrongful imprisonment and execution of protestors, and we oppose 
the death penalty in all circumstances for all people, everywhere. On December 16, Canada 
introduced a resolution to reaffirm our commitment to human rights for the people of Iran and 
condemn the application of the death penalty, a resolution that the UN General Assembly 
adopted. 
  
That is why we are also politically sponsoring individual detainees who are currently under 
threat by the government of Iran. I am politically sponsoring Mehdi Memar Rast, a medical 
student, and Mohsen Rezazadeh Gharagholou. 
  
We want to remind the Iranian regime that we are watching, and the world is watching the 
plight of these individuals and all those suffering from ongoing human rights violations. The 
Iranian regime’s violence must end, and there must be justice and accountability for the 
countless, egregious human rights violations committed since the outbreak of protests. Our 
support for the Iranian people to live their lives free from persecution is unwavering. We hear 
their powerful voices, and we will continue to amplify them wherever we can.  

Pre-Budget Consultations  



As our government prepares Budget 2023, we want to hear from you. With the Canadian 
economy facing global headwinds and Canadians contending with the impacts of global 
inflation and elevated interest rates, suggestions received from you through pre-budget 
consultations will inform measures and investments in Budget 2023 that will help build an 
economy that works for everyone. 
  
So please join me, Minister Jonathan Wilkinson, and MP Terry Beech for a pre-budget 
consultation on Monday, February 6. The North Shore presents remarkable spaces and 
unique challenges, but many living here face similar concerns right across the region. This is 
your chance to meet your federal representative and have your voice heard in the 2023 
Budget process. 
  
The event will be a moderated conference/panel-style discussion with elected officials. The 
event will be live-streamed on Facebook and Instagram. 
  
Space is limited to the first 175 people who RSVP. Registration closes Thursday, February 
2nd. In-person attendance is by registration only. Please RSVP through this Eventbrite 
Link. 
  
If you wish to ask a question, you must register and submit your questions here before 
Feb.2nd 
  
Please take the time to complete the pre-budget questionnaire. 

Announcing investments to increase food security 
on the Sunshine Coast & Sea to Sky   



On behalf of Minister Marie-Claude Bibeau, Minister of Agriculture and Agri-Food, I 
announced an investment of up to $393,139 for Sunshine Coast Community Services Society 
(SCCSS) and Sea to Sky Community Services Society (SSCS).  
  
The SCCSS will fund kitchen and processing equipment, among other items so they can 
continue being a low-barrier service provider serving multiple underserved populations. The 
SSCS will receive funding to purchase equipment for its new Pemberton Food Bank kitchen, 
helping those most in need.  
  
This is part of our government’s Local Food Infrastructure Fund which is supporting 900 
growth-generating food security projects across the country. 

Decriminalization of Certain Controlled Substances 
in British Columbia 

The decriminalization of certain illegal substances in British Columbia has now gone into 
effect as of January 31. 
  
With over six people dying every day, the toxic drug supply and overdose crisis is the leading 
cause of unnatural death in BC. While the threat of criminalization does not prevent 
substance use, it leads many to hide it, to use alone where they cannot be helped, and to 
avoid seeking treatment. People who use drugs - who are our friends, family and neighbours 
- don’t deserve to be jailed or to live with the associated stigma for the rest of their lives - they 
deserve medical help.  
  
That is why in May of last year, we worked with municipalities, Indigenous partners, public 
health officials, law enforcement, and people with lived experience to review and approve the 
BC government’s application for a three year decriminalization period. 



  
Adults now found to be possessing certain controlled substances up to a collective total of 2.5 
grams will not be subject to federal criminal charges, but rather will be given information on 
where to find help. Meanwhile trafficking, producing, importing and exporting controlled 
substances in any amount continues to be illegal. 
  
This is a key part of our efforts towards harm reduction, reducing stigma and ensuring 
criminalization is no longer a barrier to avoid seeking help and medical treatment. This 
measure is an important, evidence-based step towards mitigating the tragic overdose crisis in 
our province. We will be closely and publicly sharing data on how this measure contributes to 
helping tackle this crisis, while we continue to increase the health and social service supports 
to BC to collectively ensure that those suffering get the help they need.  



Parliamentary Updates 
With the end of January, I am back in Ottawa to work on both the Standing Committees on 
Indigenous and Northern Affairs (INAN) and Environment and Sustainable Development 
(ENVI). On INAN, I’m excited to be continuing work on a new study on the decline of 



Indigenous Languages with the intention of analyzing the effectiveness of the Indigenous 
Languages Act in helping Indigenous people in reclaiming, revitalizing, maintaining, and 
strengthening Indigenous languages. This work is vital in working to repair the damage 
caused by residential schools to Indigenous languages and people. I’m especially eager to 
hear about successful efforts at revitalizing Indigenous languages from across the country 
and how we can learn from Indigenous nations on preserving and protecting these 
languages.  
  
On ENVI we are continuing the clause-by-clause process on Bill S-5, The Canadian 
Environmental Protection Act. Before the holidays, I was successful in passing an 
amendment to expand the right to a healthy environment and will be continuing that work 
over the next few weeks. I am committed to continuing to strengthen this bill and ensure that 
Canada has a strong and effective environmental protection regime. 
  
In the House of Commons, debate will also be continuing on some important legislation. This 
includes Bill C-35, the Canada Early Learning and Child Care Act, which once passed will 
protect access to affordable, inclusive, and high-quality early learning and childcare for years 
to come. This legislation will make it harder for any future government to cancel or cut child 
care and undo the progress we’ve made for children and families. Fees for regulated child 
care across Canada have already been cut by at least 25%, and will be cut by 50% on 
average by the end of the month. These reductions amount to average savings of hundreds 
of dollars a month for families, and show that we’re well on our way to delivering an average 
of $10-a-day child care by 2026.  
  
Bill C-22, the Canada Disability Benefit Act, will also be debated in the House and, once 
passed, will create a new benefit for Canadians living with disabilities that will work in 
conjunction with existing benefits and become an important part of Canada’s social safety 
net, alongside Old Age Security, the Guaranteed Income Supplement and the Canada Child 
Benefit. It has the potential to significantly reduce poverty for hundreds of thousands of 
Canadians with disabilities. 

Constituency Office Open House  
Thank you to everyone who came out to our Constituency Office Open House on January 
19th. It was great for me and my team to meet you, and chat with you about your concerns 
and the issues that matter most to you and our community. 



First 2023 Constituency Youth Council Meeting   
We had an awesome first meeting with my 2023 Constituency Youth Council (CYC) last 
week! Thanks to all our CYC members for asking such insightful questions and for a great 
conversation. Looking forward to working with you and seeing everything you accomplish this 
year! 

Community Updates from West Vancouver & Bowen 
Island 



On January 16th, I visited Rockridge Secondary School to talk to Ms. Selzer’s Political 
Science class. I spoke a bit about my role as an MP, the committees I am on, and the 
projects I’m currently working on. 
  
The class is currently working on a project about disaster mitigation, so it was a pleasure for 
me to talk about what the government is doing to adapt to climate change while ensuring that 
we are protecting and prioritizing those who will be affected most. It was an excellent 
discussion, and I was thrilled to see their passion for politics and government. Thank you for 
having me! 
  
For Lunar New Year, there were many celebrations across the riding. On Sunday 21st, MP 
Wilson Miao joined me at the West Vancouver Community Centre to kick off the celebrations. 
We woke the lion, met with community members and I even learned a few martial arts moves 
from an expert. 
  
On the 22nd, I headed to downtown Vancouver for the annual Lunar New Year Parade. I 
joined my BC colleagues, the Prime Minister, opposition leaders, as well as BC Premier 
David Eby and municipal representatives. We were joined by tens of thousands of supporters 
and watchers, who came to see the parade and take in the joys of the celebrations. To 
everyone who celebrated the Lunar New Year, I wish you and your loved ones a joyous and 
prosperous year ahead!  

Community Updates from the Sunshine Coast   

As mentioned previously, on January 20th I had the great pleasure of announcing a federal 
funding investment of $257,639 to Sunshine Coast Community Services (SCCS) under 
Phase 4 of the Local Food Infrastructure Fund. 
  



It is more critical than ever to support community-led projects like the ones that will be 
included in SCCS’s Building Together project, a project that will include two stories of social 
services and four stories of affordable housing for women and children. 
  
This funding will go towards equipment for a commercial kitchen where people can learn how 
to cook, grow and preserve healthy food. A free store will operate similar to a food bank but 
allow people to select their own food. The society will also use its many community gardens 
to teach people how to grow and harvest fruit trees, vegetables and medicinal plants.  
  

Community Updates from the Sea to Sky 

It was wonderful to meet both councils in Pemberton and Whistler in January for their 
Committee of the Whole meetings. I had the opportunity to connect with both councils to have 
an informal and open discussion about their priorities, upcoming projects, current priorities, 
and long-term challenges for the upcoming year. It was great to put names to faces of the 
new council members and reconnect with incumbents. 
  
I was also able to meet with the Squamish Downtown Business Association to hear exciting 
projects they have upcoming for this year and brainstorm on solutions on how we can 
continue to support local business in our rural communities. 

Settlement Agreement reached in Band Class 
Litigation  

This month, the Minister of Crown–Indigenous Relations, Marc Miller, along with Band class 
representatives, former Chief Shane Gottfriedson and former Chief Garry Feschuk, 
announced settlement of the Gottfriedson band class litigation. 
  
This is really important news. Residential and day schools have done irreparable damage to 
Indigenous languages, cultures and heritage. But this settlement is an Indigenous-led 
process, including the shíshálh Nation, to heal and revitalize them. 
  
In this settlement, Canada will provide $2.8 billion to be placed in a not-for-profit trust to 
support healing, wellness, education, heritage, language, and commemoration activities. This 
trust will be guided by the Four Pillars developed by the Representative Plaintiffs. These Four 
Pillars include the revival and protection of Indigenous languages, the revival and protection 
of Indigenous cultures, the protection and promotion of heritage, and wellness for Indigenous 
communities and their members.    
  
This announcement builds on the 2021 Gottfriedson Day Scholars Settlement, which provides 
individual compensation to Day Scholars who attended residential schools but did not reside 
at the institution. 
  
The residential school system is a shameful part of Canada’s colonial history and its 
consequences are still felt by Survivors, their families, and communities to this day. This 
settlement will support the Band class members in their healing journeys for generations to 
come. 



International Holocaust Remembrance Day 
Every year on January 27th, We Remember the over six million who were persecuted and 
murdered by the Nazis during the Holocaust - Jews, Roma, LGBT+, disabled people and 
others. This day was chosen as it is the anniversary of the liberation of the Auschwitz-
Birkenau concentration camp.  
  
We recommit to fighting anti-semitism, and emphasize the importance of education so that 
we can practice #NeverAgain. This includes Holocaust education, prohibiting the denying or 
downplaying of the Holocaust in Canada and investing in Jewish communities. In BC, the 
development of a new Jewish Community Centre of Greater Vancouver will house the 
Vancouver Holocaust Education Centre. 
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